



Senate Meeting

The 1965 Room

02.17.2025

5:15 PM

- I. Call to Order @ 5:20pm
- II. Roll Call
- III. Recognition of guests
- IV. Approval of the Minutes
 - a) Motion: Sawyer
 - b) Seconded: Adham
- V. Approval of the Agenda
 - a) Motion: Adham
 - b) Seconded: Sawyer
- VI. Reports
 - a) President-
 - Karime: I had UC Meeting last week where we had the Provoces come in and speak. We also did the Faculty Senate agenda. We will have Faculty Senate this week. They added 3 minors that they talked about last meeting. We met with the chancellor last Friday and we discussed lobbying day.
 - b) Vice President-
 - Tanisha: I have been working on lobbying day and making sure that everyone has a ride their. I have also been getting everyone signed up to drive if they can. If you



are going or if you can drive thank you. Jamie wall and most of our Ebores was here and two of are senators. I was in a meeting on Friday with the chancellor there is some new stuff at the federal level and state level. If you want to know, more come talk to us after the meeting.

c) Speaker of the Senate-

- Lorendy: This week is lobbying day. I am excited to meet other campuses and talk with Legislators. I have been trying my best to contact all our senators regarding our 1 on 1. So, senators please answer your email or come talk to me directly. I really need to get those done with by the end of this week.

d) Location Campus Committee-

- Caden: By the next senate meeting we should be set for the resolution. We got the resolution going. I have heard that Shaun got 36 signatures in one day. We are having an issue with the fitness rooms being locked. I have been told this will be fixed within the next few weeks. The lack of moderation and liability and the public coming in to use the facility. The location campus will be getting some changes for their food because we have been having some issues with that. So, I am excited for that. Finally the Sheboygan student parent support group that I have been working on since last semester is happening.

e) Advisors-

- Katie: We are seeing some nice attendees at are events. This shows that we have students that want to be out and about even if the weather isn't the best. We encourage you all to find an event that you like and take people with you.



- Adam: I would like to push it one step further. If you guys could not leave tonight until you talk with Lorendy. Last semester with the arts and cultural fee for Black history is Alli 2 and they will be here tomorrow. Every student will receive two free tickets to attend the event. We had training for locked in for org leaders and it was called Locked in February 8th. We had an SGA member there.
- Ahamed: The few things I learned were and I noticed things that were concurring, and I brought them up to Lorendy and Tanisha. There was a chance for me to get leadership. I enjoyed the events that you guys had planned. It was good information for the org leadership but also other members.

VII. New Business

a) Senate Confirmations

- Ethan Monteith
 1. Hello, I am Ethan Monteith. I am a political Science and DJS double major. I use He/Him/Hims. I am a transfer from Penn State and I did it over there. I was the guy that stood on the sidewalk and pasted out flyers. 55,000 students there compared to GB. I have been here for a 1 ½ and it's nice to see things done. When I was at Penn State nothing was done. They said they can. The guy speaking for the location campus getting things done on the branch campus would of never happened at Penn State. I got my signatures at orgsmorg and they were asking me questions about things we could do. Why not join in on this before I take my next steps into Law School.
 2. Sawyer: What Commits do you want to join.



3. Ethan: Academic and majores being cut and I am interested in it. There was a big problem about Theater being cut. We don't want to be Oshkosh.
Boosting the academic.
4. Lucas: what is a Fun fact
5. Ethan: I am getting my pilot license.
6. Ethan S: what are some issues that you saw be brought up>
7. Ethan: some of the issues is:
 - a. Bathroom being clean
 - b. Campus living
 - i. State of the dorms
 - ii. On Campus safety
8. Sawyer: With the issues with housing?
9. Ethan: People think that it is to far off a walk from the union to the trads they say there's a brief wooded area and they are just not comfortable walking through it. The stretch through the Kress is an issue.
10. Nathan K: Housing is a big issue for me. I just want a big elaboration. Was parking or maintenance brought up?
11. Ethan: I didnt hear anything about maintenance be brought up. My main concern was just getting my signatures and not listening to the concurring that are being said. Parking is a concurring for commuter students.
12. Ahmed: what was the first thing that came in mind when you thought of SGA? Are we for the students or volunteering?



13. Lucas: Both. There is politics within are learning even though we wished there were not, but it all depends on how we use it. If you cannot get a parking spot you can bring it to us. Being able to talk to the chancellor and the deans is amazing.
14. Karime: Involved in other organization?
15. Ethan: I am the Vice President of phoenix law society. The main reason I like the outreach is to be able to see the problem and be able to fix it.
16. Tanisha: Leadership project you worked on and how to fix it.
17. Ethan: I have done the mentor ship for equity and conclusion. I like working with younger children. Simon is a Chicago internation monotal of nations. I was a volunteer for that. It is for people doing Model UN and I had to wright on of their questions. I think it's important to want the students to look I am current doing a Noncredit for Sait john and I am making them a video. I am low stack video for them. They have a a female and male shelter.
18. Tanisha: if you would like to step out. motion: Sawyer 2nd Adham
19. Lucas: very knowledgeable on leadership
20. Ahmed: Very energetic and SGA aliens with his major. We need people like him
21. Nathan: Well spoken.
22. Tanisha: Roll call vote
23. Kendra:
 - a. Lorendy: Yes



- b. Sawyer: yes
- c. Adham: yes
- d. Nolan: yes
- e. Ryan: Yes
- f. Nathan K: Yes

24. Tanisha Motion passed 6-0-2. Approved.

b) Lobbying Day Prep/Information

- Tanisha: We are leaving early in the morning, and we need you here by 5:30am. You will get an email from me. We need to be at the capital at 9am. We will be talking 1 on 1 with senators so please dress up. We will be taking to both democratic and republican. You may hear things you do not agree with.
- Katie: Career closet has professional closet.
- Karime: we are going to be talking to democratic and republicans. Watch your faces. We are here to advocate for your students.
- Tanisha: Behave. If i find out something you will have to deal with me.
- Katie: is there a comen them?
- Tanisha: Its not finalized yet.

VIII. Exec Committee Reports:

- Academic Affairs-
- Arts and Performance-

1. Ethan: A lot has happened. I emailed the outcook and saw if they wanted to



do a pop-up choir. I talked to Christine from lauton galore and I emailed them. I got an email from the blow-up bunnies, and they are no longer happening. How can we invest in an art piece for a long time. I also have been first arts and performs meeting on Wednesday at 8pm

- Environmental Affairs-
- Equity and Diversity-
 1. Radwa: I had a meeting with the Dens about childcare. She met with Henzie regarding the hate and biest form. She is still getting testimonies for it.
- Health and Safety-
 1. Devan: It has been a slow week and I'm not on campus. I am meeting with Tony. We have been beyond stigma in the christie theater at 11am. Dance and Zumba in the Kress 5-6. Wednesday there is a snowshoe hike 6-9 at Sherwood center . Sex in the dark on Thursday 5:30-7:30. Masasue 11-2 by appointment. Coping skill. I emailed facilized and they are not the best at getting back to me.
- Intergovernmental Affairs-
 1. Moises: this Wednesday we are having FC and listening to the answers that FC has. Tonight, the intergovernmental will be having their first constitutional revies. We will be doing this tell the end of march. 1 week before April and the senate. Again, I have been scheduling for lobbing day. As of now we have 3 different. Next week Monday Ammed will be here for the day and he will be joining us for our meeting on Monday. This Friday I



am going to be having a meeting with Benjamin Franklen from Due Perr.

- Recreation and Athletics-

1. Karime: I am going to keep doing what I do. I am going to be working with Ben for student engagement center, SACC and SGA for clues for paws.

- Union and Dining-

- SUFAC-

1. Lucas: We went over guidelines and we have 6 budgets presenting tomorrow. We went over cantigetities.

IX. Announcements-

- a) Karime: Abby approached me, and they are looking for volunteers for the campus cubor.
- b) Lucas: have you sent an email or survey for what they want?
- c) Ethan: not yet but I have talked to people about ideas.
- d) Lourndy: Tabelaing event for people to join SGA. If you want to help let me know
- e) Adam: Students affairs sent an email from the SGA. Everything is online and needs to be online and due March 8th at 4 pm.
- f) Devan: Alli 2 and harry potter for the counsel. Magic School bus is next Monday

X. Adjournment-

- a) Motion: Lorendy
- b) Second: Sawyer
- c) @5:56pm